
Bro Machno Community Council 

Minutes of a meeting held on 8 March 2018 at Salem vestry at 7.30 

Present: Dafydd Gwyndaf (Chair), Colin Jones, Lyn Mcfadden, Siân Anwyl Jones, Claire 

Roberts, Geraint Thomas and Eryl Owain along with the clerk, Elfed Williams.   

Apologies were received from Dewi Jones and Eifion Davies. 

Minutes: The minutes of the 11 January 2017 meeting were accepted as correct, Colin Jones 

proposed and Eryl Owain seconded. 

Matters arising:  

Toilets: The legal action to transfer the toilets has not been completed by the county Council. 

It was decided to contact the county council again to press them to do this and to remind them 

of the need for signs and barriers to prevent parking in front of the toilets. 

Road matters: It was confirmed that Conwy county council had put white lines on the 

roadside near Conwy Café Falls car park.   

  The clerk was asked to liaise again on the need for urgent attention to the way up from 

Groesffordd, Pen Top hill and Hafod-y-Rhedwydd road. 

Heavy trucks near the woollen mill Junction: A report was given on the meeting held on 

19 January with Guto Bebb, M.P. and representatives of Natural Resources Wales, the 

National Trust and the highways Department of Conwy County Council. Natural Resources 

Wales will prepare and cost a number of options for transporting trees out of the forestry. 

Marking the playing field: Meeting scheduled for 16th March. 

National Park Warden Service: The Chair welcomed a report that the area warden posts 

were currently secure. 

Other matters: 

Financial contributions: The following contributions were decided: £500 for a car park in 

Cwm Penmachno; £750 for the Bro Machno Appeal for the Conwy National Eisteddfod in 

2019; £150 to Clwb y Llan for planting flowers and having flower pots; £100 to Children's 

Air Ambulance. 

Planning applications: Consideration was given to the following applications and it was 

resolved that none were opposed: 

Building at Llawr Ynys 

Signs for Tŷ Mawr Wybrnant  

Tŷ Mawr Wybrnant Hydroelectric scheme. 

Path between Benar and Blaen Ddol: The Clerk to contact the National Park Warden 

regarding the need for a new style on the boundary and the need to clear a ditch. 

Condition of properties: Complaints were received about the condition of London House 

and the former Odd Fellows building. These complaints will be further investigated by the 

clerk. 

Repairing a wall near the Machno Hotel: Notice received that the road between the 

Machno Hotel and Llys Ifor will be closed. The clerk to contact the county Council to ensure 

that pedestrian access will be possible while the work is being carried out. 

Correspondence: 

One Voice Wales: It was decided to re-join for a charge of £129. 

 


